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	Draft Resolution
	95/1.
The Council receives the report of the World Methodist Committee.


Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims
	This report summarises the work of the World Methodist Committee during the past year.


	Main Points


	a) The committee has engaged in a full evaluation of the 2013 meeting of the World Methodist Council in London.
b) Work continues to promote the WMC throughout the connexion and to raise money for the Achieving the Vision Fund.

c) There are four exchanges of pastorates this connexional year.

d) Nominations of speakers and workshop leaders have been made for the 2016 World Methodist Conference.

e) Following the established process, a list of nominations as representatives to the 2016 World Methodist Conference and Council will be brought to the 2015 British Methodist Conference.

f) The Officers of the World Methodist Council are visiting the Methodist Church in Britain early in 2015 to discuss a range of issues.

g) The committee expressed its appreciation to Anne Vautrey who retired this year from being the committee secretary.
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1. The World Methodist Council (WMC) has not met since the last report of the committee to the Methodist Council.  Therefore this year’s report is brief and simply summarises the activities of the committee during the past year.


2. The committee has engaged in a full evaluation of the World Methodist Council 2013 meeting in London with staff, officers and standing committee of the WMC.  This highlighted the success of the event in terms of hosting but identified a few areas, particularly in relation to communication, where improvement could be made in the future.  The meeting was within budget.


3. The committee continues to promote the Achieving the Vision endowment fund but recognises we are some way behind meeting the 5 year target for the Methodist Church in Britain (MCB).   Work is currently being undertaken on the strategy to rectify this and to promote the work of the World Methodist Committee as widely as possible throughout the Connexion.


4. The committee recommended four ministerial exchanges with United Methodist Church (UMC) ministers under the Exchange of Pastorates Scheme during 2014/15.  While this may seem a small number it is in percentage terms more than the rather larger number of UMC ministers who wish to exchange.  Consideration continues to be given as to how the scheme might be widened to include other churches within the membership of the World Methodist Council.


5. The committee nominated a number of people as potential speakers and workshop leaders for the 2016 World Methodist Conference in Houston.   The nomination system requires that the nominating church is prepared to underwrite the travel and accommodation cost of speakers.   It also encourages churches to nominate the best from within the world Methodist family, not simply those from the nominating church.  The committee noted that the Revd Dr Martyn Atkins was a keynote speaker at the last World Methodist Conference in Durban 2011, so a British voice had been heard in that role recently.  Because of this, it was agreed that the World Mission Fund would pay for one speaker, to be chosen by the Houston planning committee if they so wished, from the following list of nominations:  Bishop Sammy Azariah (Church of Pakiston), Ayra Indyra (Church of Pakistan), Matilda Johnson (Methodist Church, The Gambia) and Dr Fulata Mbano Moyo (World Council of Churches).


6. The committee also separately nominated Dr Maurice Adams of All We Can – Methodist Relief and Development as a workshop leader for the 2016 Conference who, if chosen, will attend at his own expense.   All We Can is keen to widen its partnerships throughout World Methodism, so the committee was delighted to support this.


7. The nomination process for MCB representatives to the 2016 World Methodist Conference, and therefore as members of the World Methodist Council for the following quinquennium, will be undertaken during this connexional year and the names brought to the 2015 Conference (SO 106(3)).  As on previous occasions this will involve advertising in the Methodist Recorder and additionally through social media and the Week Ahead.  


8. The Officers of the World Methodist Committee are visiting MCB for two days early in 2015 to discuss a range of issues including work in Rome and the Epworth Old Rectory.  They hope to meet with the President, Secretary of the Conference, relevant connexional staff and committee officers.


9. The committee expressed its sincere thanks to Mrs Anne Vautrey who retired from the role of committee secretary in October.  Anne had undertaken this role for the past 8 years with considerable skill and dedication and will be greatly missed, although she remains a MCB representative to the World Methodist Council for the remainder of the quinquennium.  Mrs Janice Clark, a former mission partner and secretary of the World Federation of Methodist and Uniting Church women has taken on this role.
***RESOLUTION
95/1.
The Council receives the report of the World Methodist Committee.
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